

**Democratic Services** 

Brighton & Hove City Council Room 167 Hove Town Hall Norton Road Hove BN3 3QB

VIA EMAIL	23 March 2018
Direct Line:	
E-mail:	
	Direct Line:

Dear Rynd,

## Deputation presented to the Environment, Transport & Sustainability Committee meeting

I have detailed the response to your Deputation on behalf of the Chair of the Committee:

"Thank you for coming to the committee with your deputation in relation to the planned consultation on a controlled parking scheme for the Surrenden area and I do understand why you would wish this to be moved forward.

However, after debate at the October 2017 meeting of this committee, the timetable for parking scheme consultations was set and officers are now allocating resources and working to that timetable.

Parking income as a whole is already built in to the council's agreed budget. This work includes implementing agreed schemes and reviewing existing schemes as directed by the committee when those permissions for implementation were given. And so when the committee agreed to implement new parking schemes, at the same time we gave a commitment that those schemes would be reviewed this year and that will happen as well as preparing for new consultations as for the Surrenden area.

So all the other areas on the parking scheme timetable that are experiencing the same problems as you and you neighbours are, already know and have the assurance that this committee has taken the decision and they are awaiting that timetable to be put into place and receive their consultation as has been democratically agreed.

This work is carefully planned and the consultations are extensive.

Later this year a report will come to this committee detailing proposals for the area to be consulted in relation to a potential parking scheme for the Surrenden area. Input from your ward councillors will be important and views received from residents will all be considered.

This work is already factored into the officers' programme alongside all of the work on the other areas that I have outlined and so we will be sticking to the agreed timetable and work programme".

If you have any further questions or queries or need further assistance, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

**Democratic Services Officer**